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I have received a high volume of complaints from residents on Gatesheath Drive and Alwyn Gardens about verge parking and speeding. I attended a 7am meeting with a resident last week and witnessed it myself. I have applied for two TRO's to considered by residents and sent to consultation.

As you know the number 1 bus is due to be rerouted due to capacity issues down Upton Lane. CWaC have arranged for the rerouting of the Arrowbrooke service which will be once an hour. Jill and I canvassed residents on Mill Lane on Easter Monday to let residents know. We have a leaflet planned. Chester Zoo doesn't have huge concerns due to their capacity problems which is understandable. 

Last weekend with the friends of Countess park and dozens of members of the community we planted 800 trees, thanks to all who came, it was a great day. Earlier in the month with the Mersey Forest we completed our planting at Upton high with 1295 native trees planted with the kids.

It is great to see the daffodils and tulips we planted in autumn coming out and looking so lovely.

Casework has been busy with road, housing association and general local issues.

